

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 51 Circulation: 174 Date: Friday 12th July 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

It hardly seems possible that I only have one more newsletter to write for this academic year!

This week we have been treated to the excellent Year 6 performance of 'The Zany Zoo' the children have worked hard to learn their lines and organise their costumes in amongst visits to their secondary schools. Thank you to Miss Hanson and the team for all their hard work supporting the children to put the production together.

It has been fantastic to see the parental support at recent events and I would like to thank all those parents and carers who have spent time coming to school and supporting the Sports Day, Summer Fair and Year 6 Production.

Your child will bring home their school report on Monday please take some time to discuss it with your child and celebrate their many achievements with them. I have thoroughly enjoyed reading all of the positive comments the teachers have been able to make.

Have a good weekend.

Graham Almond - Headteacher

Summer Fair Success!

Thank you to everyone who came to support our Summer Fair it was super to see the children testing their entrepreneurial skills to make some money for the school.



In total we raised just over £400 for the school this is a fantastic achievement. We have decided that this will be spent on reading books for school and we will also contribute £2 per child for a school trip for each child next academic year so that this reduces the costs for parents and carers.

Diary Dates

Monday 15th July

School Reports sent home to parents

Dates for your diary

Wednesday 17th July

Year 6 Parents' Lunch

Thursday 18th July

'Amazing Attendance' Reward trips*

Friday 19th July

Leavers' Assembly 2.30pm (parents welcome)

End of Term 6

Wednesday 4th September 8.45am

Start of Term 1

* letters to go out

Books Home

Next week the teachers will be sending home some of the children's work, individual pieces of work and the exercise books that they have worked in. We hope you will take the time to look through your child's work. Unfortunately we do have to keep some of the children's Maths, Topic and English books in school as we have to keep evidence of the children's

progress. If you would like to look through your child's books that we are keeping please pop in to see the class



teacher. There will

still be lots of the children's work to look through even if we do keep your child's books.

Chapel Champions - Sports Day Edition - Sprint Results				
	Gold	Silver	Bronze	
Reception	Ruby H and Alfie B	Scarlett T and Rio U	Avory H and Zac S	
Year 1	Hollie H	Harlow B	Bella W	
Year 2	Kian	Jackson	Allissia	
Year 3	Phoebe D	Jordan W	Jake S	
Year 4	Archey T	Ashlee T	Lexie R	
Year 5	Annalise M	Lexi B	Max G	
Year 6	Bradley M	Luna J	Crystal M	

Chapel Champions - 12th July				
	Achievement Award	Value Award: Leadership		
Reception	Scarlett- for working hard to learn her sounds and blend them.	Avory - for always leading by example with her choices		
Year 1	Casey-for his amazing rock pool creatures and the rock pool he made for them.	Bella-for using her initiative with our team den building challenge. To use masking tape to hold the den together and instruct others to help.		
Year 2	Gabriel-for helping others achieve in science, very helpful and caring.	Maisie T-for leading games on the playground.		
Year 3	Jordan C-for a huge improvement in her handwriting.	Miley-for being a great leader and including everyone in discussions.		
Year 4	Layla-for fantastic effort all week.	Ellie-Mai for great direction skills in creating a game in a group.		
Year 5	Susan-for fantastic contributions in class and making the most of learning.	Ruby-for taking control of her team in a calm way during the 'water carry' challenge.		
Year 6	All of Y6 for a fantastic performance of 'The Zany Zoo'	Tisha- for being an honest and supportive leader.		